
Chapter 6 

PUBLIC INFORMATION AND EDUCATION 
FOR HEALTH 

The mechanisms for advocacy, information and education for health 
(IEH) were further strengthened during the period under review. In 
order to enhance the scope and effectiveness of IEH, linkages were 
established with various health development programmes in keeping 
with the thrusts of the Seventh General Programme of Work and the 
modifications made in the light of the medium-term programme. 

Measures to strengthen IEH technical capabilities in Member 
Countries through health manpower development continued. The 
initiative was taken to help create a critical mass of motivated 
health workers through appropriate IEH activities relevant to 
national situations. Steps to prepare guidelines for effective IEH 
interventions, based on an integrated approach and utilizing 
existing technology, were taken. The wider dissemination of 
health-related materials to the media, educational institutions, 
health administrators and health educators was undertaken. The role 
of behavioural research was highlighted as a means of determining 
various health interventions. 

As always, World Health Day provided the means to disseminate, 
on a region-wide scale, health promotion messages with a universal 
relevance. Thfs year's theme, "Healthy Youth: Our Best Resource", 
evoked widespread interest, as it coincided with the United Nations 
designating 1985 as International Youth Year. Symposia, exhibitions, 
essay competitions, debates and other events were held in all the 
Member Countries with the enthusiastic participation of youth. The 
Regional Director's radio broadcast, press conference and statement 
for television were the main events during the period under review. 
The Region was again represented in the special issue of World 
Health magazine brought out on the occasion. 

In keeping with the aim to reach out to the maximum number of 
people, efforts were made to collaborate with adult literacy groups 
and, through them, to reach the family and community with vital 
health promotion and self-care messages. 

Collaboration with other United Nations agencies, particularly 
UNICEF, UNDP and the United Nations Information Centre, continued. 



One result of this collaboration was the production and distribution 
of an information kit on the International Drinking Water Supply and 
Sanitation Decade, with special reference to India. The kit evoked 
considerable response from the media and concerned nongovernmental 
organizations. 

Press releases on a variety of issues were prepared and 
distributed. Those on leprosy control, smoking and health, prevention 
of blindness and the role of traditional health practitioners were 
used extensively by the media, demonstrating that the media are 
interested in subjects and issues that have a bearing on everyday 
life and that can be translated into human interest stories. 

Requests for information on the activities of the Organization 
increased considerably - the requests emanating largely from school 
children. Educational institutions were included on the mailing lists 
of World Health magazine and the KFA/2000 Newsletter. A briefing 
booklet, "Essence of Cooperation", giving the salient points of 
WHO'S activities in the South-East Asia Region, was produced and 
distributed. 

A large number of university faculty and etudents, nurses, 
librarians, district health administrators, health educators and 
media personnel visited the Regional Office and were briefed on the 
role and objectives of the Organization, its policies and "health 
for all by the year 2000". 

In BANGLADESH, the existing organization of information and 
education for health in the context of primary health care was 
reviewed with WHO support and measures to strengthen the services 
were recommended. Three-month certificate courses for health 
educators were conducted and are continuing. Several senior health 
officials were provided fellowships for professional courses in 
health education. 

An offset printing press was obtained for the Health Education 
Bureau through World Bank assistance. Thia will help in the printing 
of various brochures, leaflets and other health education material 
and messages. The Health Education Bureau developed suitable health 
messages on nutrition, care of the eye, smoking, leprosy, safe water 
and sanitation, and other priority health programmes of the country. 
Orders were placed for the procurement of motor-cycles to improve 
the mobility of health educators and their supervisory role. 

The school health education programme was further strengthened 
in BHUTAN by the publication, promotion and distribution of textbooks 



on school health education meant for primary school children. A 
consultant under the project, "Provision of lorcost sanitation in 
schools, basic health units and dispensaries" provided technical 
support in strengthening the information, education and communication 
components in the training of national instructors, school teachers 
and other health workers. Fellowships were awarded to health 
supervisors for appropriate training in health education outside the 
country. 

In BURMA, health education manpower continued to be developed 
and strengthened at national, district and peripheral levels. 
Fellowships in health education were awarded for study within the 
Region. The main thrust of the activities was on improving health 
education technology through better trained health educators, 
strengthening of health education services and orientation of 
voluntary health workers in health education activities. 

IEH activities were also launched for promoting measures for 
drug-abuse control and for motivating the public to participate in 
the construction and use of sanitary latrines. A field study report 
prepared by the Department of Psychology, University of Rangoon, on 
the "Utilization of water and sanitation practices of dry-zone rural 
communities", focusing on the importance of IEH, was published with 
the support of the Central Health Education Bureau and WHO. 

In INDIA, a national workshop was conducted in New Delhi to 
review the health educational services in the country and to suggest 
appropriate measures to strengthen them in the context of primary 
health care. Another workshop was organized at Udaipur, for the 
northern states, to review the current status of the teaching of 
health education in the medical curriculum. A third meeting, on 
media support for health education, was held at Shillong. This was 
in addition to the various state-level meetings held to strengthen 
the IEH components of primary health care and integrate health 
education in priority health programmes. 

The school health education programme was being strengthened 
in 100 primary health centre areas in the country. The State of 
Gujarat developed a special programme for school health education, 
media development, and hospital health education services. 

The usual post-graduate diploma courses in health education 
for health workers in the country as well as for candidates from 
other countries in the Region, were continuing. Support for the 
production and screening of educational films was provided. 



In INDONESIA, WHO provided technical collaboration in a 
national workshop on health education methodology in hospitals. 
Manpower development in health education was further strengthened 
throunh the traininn of health workers and educators. The Faculty of - -... 
Public Health of ;he University of Indonesia in Jakarta and- the 
post-graduate study programme at the University of Airlangga, 
Surabaya, continued to offer specialist programmes in health 
education. A development journalist visited Indonesia to prepare 
case studies on health promotion, with WE0 support. 

In MALDIVES, the Allied Health Services Training Centre, 
Male, established a health education unit and started an extension 
training programme for foolhumas at Raa Atoll. Regular weekly health 
information programmes through Maldives Television and Radio were 
conducted. Education information materials such as hand-outs and 
posters were printed and distributed. 

In MONGOLIA, the programme of public information and 
education for health laid specific emphasis on the health of the 
mother and child. Health education has been a regular feature in 
aimaks and somons. IEH programmes were broadcast regularly on radio 
and television. Education support materials, including posters and 
publications, were supplied to the country. 

In NEPAL, an IEH training course for untrained health 
educators was developed with the support of a consultant. The 
development of health education manpower continued under the 
auspices of the Health Education Section in the Ministry of Health 
in which the Institute of Medicine cooperated and provided support. 
A radio broadcast programe on health topics continued on a regular 
basis. The offset printing press produced and supplied educational 
material in support of IEH activities. Fellowships were awarded for 
training within as well as outside the Region. 

The post-graduate training programme in SRI LANKA continued 
to receive WHO support. The course coordinator, who is also the 
Director of the Health Education Bureau, attended an informal 
consultation on the professional preparation of health educators at 
Birmingham, Alabama, United States of America. A consultant assisted 
in the development of field work for M.Sc. students. Another 
consultant visited the country to evaluate the training of the first 
group in health education and suggest further measures for improve- 
ment of the training programme. The review of the curriculum for 



health education in undergraduate medical education was completed. 
In addition, WHO continued to support the country's regular health 
manpower development programme in IEH. Following the national 
seminar for parliamentarians, a series of district-level seminars 
were conducted in Kegalle, Kandy and Anuradhapura. Extensive IEH 
efforts were launched to create awareness of the goal of health for 
all by the year 2000 and primary health care. Voluntary health 
workers were also being oriented in primary health care. Health 
education activities are systematically strengthened in Mahaweli 
development areas, with special focus on malaria. 

In TRAILAND, a part-time national consultant in communication 
for community involvement activities in primary health care was 
appointed for six months. WHO also supported health manpower 
development, and training in communication techniques for personnel 
at tambon level and promoted community involvement in self-managed 
primary health care. The usual post-graduate training in health 
education for health workers continued. Also, educational support 
service material was supplied to the Bureau of Health Education. 

In general, IEH activities are making progress in the 
countries of the Region. However. these activities could not 
generate optimum impact, largely because of the absence of their 
effective linkages with various elements of primary health care and 
other health-related disciplines. There is also a need to strengthen 
the integration of the information and education components of the 
programme, particularly within ministries of health. In order to 
derive the maximum benefit from the inputs, it is necessary that IEH 
professionals are involved in programme formulation from the 
planning stage so that relevant IEH components are integrated in 
each programme from the very beginning. This would ensure the 
effective implementation of IEH as an integral part of each health 
programme. In order that printed material is culturally relevant and 
effective for rural audiences, it is essential that its production 
be decentralized and that aocio-cultural factors be kept in mind. 


